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2.
INFORMATION
The Council has four year Service Level Agreements (SLAs) with voluntary organisations for the provision of a range of services linked to corporate objectives. 
Details of these new specifications and their providers were agreed at the Executive Committee meeting on 3 December 2008 and were included in the report for Monitoring & Audit’s 29 September Committee.
Service Providers have signed Service Level Agreements with Kettering Borough Council which details obligations for both parties.  Kettering Borough Council have the option to defer or review to have the option of deferring or reviewing all or part of payment of the agreed grant where requirements in the agreement/service specification have not been met, subject to:

-
a report to the Monitoring & Audit Committee and to the Executive Committee

-
Consultation with the organisation and other funders

-
the opportunity for the organisation to make a representation to the Executive Committee

3.
PERFORMANCE INDICATORS AND GRANT FOR 2011/12
3.1 
Appendix ‘A’ lists the organisations receiving grants in 2011/12 and their Quarter One performance.
3.2
The Performance Indicators contained within this report are the most important to each specification.  This is due to a number of similar Performance Indicators being used across the specifications, i.e. service user satisfaction rates and details of publicity. These will be reported on an exception basis should performance against them not be as expected.
3.3
Behind the headline figures listed in Appendix A, there is detailed information on achievement against the Performance Indicators which is collected as part of the monitoring process.  It is not included in this report due to the amount of information available.
3.4 Where performance is not on target, the relevant Lead Officers have been meeting with the Service Providers to look at developing an Action Plan to address this.

4.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
The Service Provider is required to provide detailed information on the performance of the specification against the relevant indicators.  Quarterly Monitoring meetings are held between the Service Provider and the Lead Officer to allow the opportunity to not only develop a relationship with the Provider but also to look at emerging issues/priorities and manage and address any performance issues.   
The Service Providers are required to undertake annual service user satisfaction surveys which are returned with the monitoring information.
5.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

SLA funding to the voluntary sector continues to contribute towards the Council’s corporate objectives.
7.
FINANCIAL/RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS

The service providers receive their grant payment with two thirds in April and one third in December of each financial year subject to performance.
8.
RECOMMENDATION
	The Committee notes the half year performance of the voluntary sector organisations in achieving the outputs in their service specifications for 2011/12.
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





To inform members of the performance of voluntary sector organisations in relation to their Service Level Agreements for the third year of the 4 year agreements 2009 - 2013.








